       PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting, and the April meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association that was held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 8th April 2014 at 7.30 p.m.

The members present at the meeting were: Christine John (Chairman), Cllr Maureen Colgan (Vice-Chairman & Treasurer), Ron Selby (Secretary), Anthony Brown, Rev. Roger Hart, Cllr Tony Wilcox, Howard Williams and Peter England.
Mr Michael Seal, representing the interests of the South Pembrokeshire Golf Club, also attended.
Christine John, the retiring Chairman, welcomed the members attending the AGM and April meeting of the Pennar and Bufferland Community Association; then requested the Secretary to produce the a copy of the previous year’s AGM. The Secretary also produced a copy of the 4th April 2014 Pembroke & Pembroke Dock Observer in which the P&BCA advertised their forthcoming AGM, and a copy of notice that was displayed in the High Street P.O. and St Patrick’s Community Hall bill- boards.  After reading the minutes of the previous year’s AGM and outlining the items of particular interest during the past year, the retiring Chairman announced that the last item on her agenda would be to propose that the members should elect the officers who will serve the community association through the year to April 2015.    
Election of the officers to serve the P&BCA through the year to April 2015

     Office:             Elected officer:               Proposed by:             Seconded by:       
 Chairman &       Cllr Maureen Colgan         Christine John           Cllr Tony Wilcox   
   Treasurer                                                                                                                                                                                                    
Vice-Chairman     Christine John               Cllr Maureen Colgan    Rev. Roger Hart                                                                                                     
   Secretary             Ron Selby                    Cllr Maureen Colgan    Rev. Roger Hart
The retiring Chairman thanked the members for their help and support during the past year; then handed the chairmanship of the April 2014 meeting to Cllr Maureen Colgan.  Maureen asked the members if they all agreed that the minutes of the 11th March 2014 meeting gave a full and accurate account of the proceedings. Christine John proposed that the minutes should be accepted as published, and Cllr Tony Wilcox seconded her proposal.
Treasurer’s report

Cllr Maureen Colgan said that the P&BCA funds presently showed a credit balance of £72.81.

Haven Credit Union

Cllr Maureen Colgan confirmed that the Haven Credit collection point in Pater Hall will be open for business between 10.00 a.m. and 12.00 midday.

‘Safe routes to school’ scheme
Cllr Maureen Colgan reported that a grant to cover the cost of improving the pathways, pavements, road crossing points etc. has been made by the Welsh Government; but in the first instance, the ‘safe routes’ will only be made to the Pennar Community School. The date for when the work will start will be announced later.

The vexed question of the ‘rights of way’ across the Barracks Hill 
 On Thursday 3rd April, several of the Pembroke Dock town councillors met on the Barracks Hill to check the locations of the marker posts on the pathways around and across the hill and the golf course; and to see whether the routes marked out were in agreement with those set out on the map that had been provided by Mr Matt Cloud (PCC Rights of Way Officer). 
Mr Michael Seal (Committee member of the South Pembrokeshire Golf Club) attended the meeting to put the golf club’s point of view on the rerouting of certain footpaths that presently cut across parts of the course. There was much discussion about the public’s right to fully enjoy the open spaces around Pennar in safety, and the possible interference with golf club members’ enjoyment of their game. Fore !!!
Mr Seal went on to say that the South Pembs. Golf Club will be laying on a Christmas dinner for those Pennar residents who would otherwise be dining alone on that festive day.  
The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.25 p.m. The next meeting of the Pennar and Bufferland Community Association will be held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 13th May 2014 at 7.30 p.m.
